December 11, 2014

President Obama
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
NW, Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear President Obama,

My name is Emilia and I am a fifth grade student at Dwight school in Manhattan NY. We are learning about leaders in our unit, and you are the most important leader in U.S.A. We have been learning about what skills it takes to be a good leader. Since you have such great experience as a leader, you would be the best candidate to help me learn more about leadership.

I have some questions if you don't mind. Is it hard to organize everything? What is the hardest part by being a leader and what is the best part? Is it sometimes boring to be the president, or is it always fun?

I love music and I have always wondered what kind of music you listen to. Who is your favorite celebrity? I know you are a busy with all your work. Do you have any time for friends? Can your two daughters play with friends after school?

I think you are a great president even though I have not lived in the U.S for a long time. I just moved from Norway to New York last July. I wish you the best of luck in making great future decisions as the president.

Sincerly,

Emilia Thorbjornsen